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Dear Judi,
I am writing to inform you of a population change at HMP & YOI Hollesley Bay, which has been authorised at Ministerial level. The change authorises suitably risk assessed category D prisoners convicted of sexual offences, to be held at Hollesley Bay.  There will be no change to the overall size of the prison at this time, and this change relates to purely widening the range of prisoners eligible for transfer into the establishment.
There are now 4,000 more men in prison convicted of sexual offences, than there were in 2010. This includes a growing number of men who present as a low risk and have been assessed as suitable to be held in Category D open prisons.

The Prison Service has much experience in holding men convicted of sexual offences in open conditions, both at HMP Leyhill and HMP North Sea Camp. Now, due to the significant increase in this prison population group, two additional open establishments have been identified as being suitable to bring their expertise and rehabilitative culture to bear, in giving these men the best opportunity for resettling in the community, as their custodial sentence ends. 

A well-controlled, and appropriately monitored and staged, re-introduction to society, is undoubtedly the best way of minimising the risk to the public and preventing recidivism.
Open prisons such as Hollesley Bay accommodate those prisoners who have been re-categorised as suitable for open conditions from within the secure prison estate, and those people who have been through the whole rigour of a Parole Board Assessment, and are recommended for this progressive move. Generally all prisoners at Hollesley Bay will be within two years of their final release date.
The safety of the public is always our highest priority. To protect the public and prevent future victims, it is important that individual offenders are managed according to their individual risk. The ability to test prisoners in open conditions, as they approach the end of their sentence is a critical step in their successful reintegration into society.
If you have any questions about the change, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Kind Regards
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